High Point Quilt Guild Newsletter

March 2022 Volume 10, Issue 3
Please join us the second Thursday of every month.
From our President, Wendy Clagg:

Welcome to our March meeting. | have noticed that the quilt magazines are now showing the flavor
and colors of Spring. | hope this will be a sign to welcome more favorable weather to enjoy Nature
and inspire some awesome quilting.

The program for this month is “Make it your own/Put your personality in your quilts” by Joy Duke. This
sounds like a very inspiration program and I'm looking forward to ideas on how to put my personality
in to my quilts.

Wendy

Vice President, Kelly Healy:

First Moravian Church of Greensboro, along with other denominations, is helping refugees resettle in
the area. These families came here with nothing and are in need of ironing boards (table and full
size) and working sewing machines. If you have either of these items to donate, please call or email
Kelly Healy, 336-777-1193, kellykhealy@gmail.com.

Membership (2" Vice President), Karen Tooley:

MEMBERSHIP

Anyone wishing to become a member can find the membership form on the HPQG website or attached to this
newsletter.

Fill out the form and send it with your dues to: Karen Tooley 204 Cedarwood Dr, Jamestown, NC 27282.
(Website: https://www.highpointquiltguild.com)




Officers, Chairs and Committee Reports:

Secretary, Diantha Dann -

High Point Quilt Guild
February 10, 2022

President Clagg called the meeting to order via Zoom at 6:30pm. Fifteen members were in
attendance. February birthday wishes were given.

January 13, 2022 Meeting Minutes - Secretary Diantha Dann - Nancy Blanchard made a motion to
except the the January 2022 minutes as submitted. Seconded by Angie Peele. All in favor.

January 2022 Treasurer’s Report - Treasurer Sherri Fields - The January 2022 Treasurer’s Report
was emailed to the membership on February 5, 2022. Beginning balance $16,332.19, cleared
payments $2,005.09, deposits $270.00, outstanding checks $350.00. Ending balance $14,247.10. A
motion by Angie Peele, seconded by Mary Beth Pazdernik to approve the January 2022 Treasurer’s
Report was submitted. All in favor.

Membership - Karen Tooley - At this time, we have 27 members. Karen has completed the updates to
the HPQG Member Handbook and Bylaws and will contact Alicia Carter to have it put on the website.
Karen also reminded everyone that she is also the Sunshine person. Please contact her for any
greeting cards (get well wishes, condolences, etc.) that should be sent from the Guild.

Fall Retreat, October 20-23, 2022 - Sherri informed everyone there are 10 retreaters so far and the
deposit has been sent. If you would like to attend the retreat, the registration form is on the website
and in the newsletter. Please contact Sherri for further information.

HPQG Anniversary Party - April 2, 2022 - The invitations have been sent and RSVPs are being
returned. The deposit for the venue has been made.

Charity Quilts - Angie Peele - Seven quilts were donated to date. If anyone one is in need of fabric,
backing or batting to complete a charity quilt, please contact Angie. Members are encouraged to
participate.

Raffle Quilt - Mary Beth Pazdernik- There is still a great need to sell raffle tickets. We only have a
couple months left before the drawing at our May 2022 meeting. This is our only fundraiser for 2022.
Mary Beth also informed everyone there is an event “Just Dance” at the Carolina Theater where we
can possibly sell raffle tickets. She stated we would need to donate 10% of sales as a donation if we
decided to participate. She will look into the event further.

Program - Linda Pearl “Ten Quilters You Should Know and Why”. Quilters from 1956 through 1983
making a difference. (Part One). Linda stated she has completed Part Two, which will be available
soon. It was an excellent program on how quilting has evolved. Thank you, Linda. If the Guild is
interested in Part Two she will discount the program. Linda also informed the membership that on the
fourth Monday of every month, she hosts a Mini Session via Zoom. You must register in advance.
Sherri has sent the link and information to the membership.

Show and Tell - Wonderful presentations from 3-yard quilts, 15 minute table runners, gnome with
pumpkin appliqué and beautiful appliqué fruit blocks.



Programs - March 2022- Joy Duke, “Make It Your Own” via Zoom. April 2022 - Paper Piecing
Workshop provided by membership. April will be an in-person meeting.

High Point Museum is hosting a Quilt Show on Saturday March 19, 2022 at 10:00 am. Additional
information on their website.

President Clagg adjourned the meeting at 8:20pm.

Respectfully Submitted by Diantha Dann, Secretary

Treasurer, Sherri Fields — Treasurer’s report sent separately.

Fall Retreat, Sherri Fields —

The fall quilt retreat is October 20-23, 2022 at the beautiful Haw River State Park. Please join us for
four relaxing days of quilting, laughter, and food. All meals are included in the cost. Invite your
quilting friends (there's always room for more, and the more the merrier!). The registration sheet is
attached to the newsletter and it has the room prices and deposit information. If you want to go,
please send your deposit to High Point Quilt Guild, PO Box 2036, Jamestown, NC, 27282

Programs — Susan Peirce and Janet Wells —

MARCH PROGRAM:
"Making It Your Own" by Joy Duke

"Making it Your Own/Put Your Personality In Your Quilts" is a look at how we can take a pattern -
anyone's pattern - and make simple changes that will personalize it either for the maker or the
recipient. It is meant to help quilters think about how they can use that pattern that they really like
and "tweak it" a bit to fit in their home or to make it the perfect gift for someone they

know. Sometimes by adding or subtracting just one simple element we can make something that
totally suits our needs and showcases a bit of our personality at the same time. “This was how | got
started with designing my own patterns.” Joy Duke is the designer of over 100 patterns for Joyous
Applique Designs.

Susan

March Zoom Guild Meeting

| will send out a link for the next virtual guild meeting this week. If you don't receive the link by
Monday, March 7, please text me at 336-209-9623 or email me at Sherriquiltsalot.com.

March Show and Tell

Please text or email me pictures for the March Show and Tell by Monday, March 7. Email is
preferable - sherriquiltsalot@gmail.com. To text, send pics to 336-209-9623.

Sherri

Spring Retreat, Kelly Healy -

The Spring Retreat will be held May 12 — 15, 2022 at Union Cross Moravian Church. The price is $50
per person, non-refundable. More information to come.

Kelly



Charity Quilts, Angie Peele -
| delivered 11 quilts to Hayworth center in February.

Angie

Additional Announcements —

Anniversary Party

Please keep your calendars marked for Saturday, April 2, 2022, as the High Point Quilt Guild
celebrates its 10th birthday! We will gather at our very first meeting location -- Westchester Baptist
Church, 135 Westchester Drive, High Point (directly behind Publix). Please bring some quilts or
quilted objects (up to 5) and we will spread these out to have a massive show and tell. All past and
present members of the guild have been invited. We're looking forward to seeing old friends and
catching up. A reception will be held in the fellowship hall. The party lasts from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. If
you have not already sent in your RSVP card, please do so. Susan and the Hospitality Committee
need to get a head count.

Sherri

Upcoming Shows —

Gate City Quilt Show — A Celebration of Color

Congregational United Church of Christ

400 W. Radiance Dr., Greensboro NC

April 1 —2, 2022 9:30a — 5:00p

gatecityquiltguild.org
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The Salisbury Rowan Quilter's Guild of Salisbury NC would like to invite your members to our
upcoming quilt show and ask that you include the attached notice in your Guild news. The

show “Pearls of Wisdom" will be held May 13-14 2022 in Salisbury at The West End Plaza Events
Center, 1935 Jake Alexander Blvd W. More details at SRQG,org We will have quilts for your
viewing pleasure, vendors , a tea room and basket raffle.
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Quilter's Anonymous Quilt Show, Monroe WA — Mar 18- Mar 20, 2022

AQS Quilt Week, Branson MO — Mar 23 — 26, 2022

Lancaster Quilt Show, Lancaster, PA — Mar 23 — 26

Quilt, Craft and Sewing Festival, Sacramento, CA — Mar 24 -26

Quilt Spectacular, Columbus, OH — Mar 25 - 26



Quilt Arizona Kaleidoscope of Quilts, Mesa, AZ — Mar 25 — 26
Palmetto Quilt Festival, Hilton Head Island, SC — Mar 25 — 27
Mukwonago Crazy Quilters Quilt Show, Mukwonago, WI — Mar 26- 27
Spring Into Quilting, Green Bay, Wl —Apr 1 -2

Flowers of Hope Quilt Festival, Chadron, NE — April 1 — 3
Original Sewing And Quilt Expo, Akron, OH — April 7 — 9
Quilt, Craft and Sewing Expo, Portland, OR April 7 — 9

Mesas to Monuments QS, Grand Junction, CO — April 8 — 9
Ruby Celebration Quiltfest, Decatur, IL — April 8 — 9

Quilt Las Vegas, Henderson, NV — April 15 - 16

On the Road Again, Roseburg, OR — April 22 — 24

Flowers of Hope Quilt Show, Pittsburgh, PA — April 22 — 24
SCVQA Quilt Show, Santa Clara, CA — April 23 — 24

AQS Quilt Week Paducah, KY April 27 - 30

Attachments — Haw River Retreat Form 2022
Respectfully submitted,

Kelly Healy

kellykhealy@gmail.com

336-777-1193




